
 The Sober Times Newsletter May 2022 
 
   Intergroup Office hours are Wednesday 10-4, Thursday and Friday 9-2  
    

Hello all, 
 
  Lots going on here at Intergroup.  We have elections for 
the Steering Committee next month.  There is still time to 
get involved, call the office for details.  We have been 
working hard here at the office on a new printed meeting 
list.  There has been a lot of interest in starting these up 
again so once we have it updated and have the logistics 
figured out, we will be doing them again.  The 
Intergroup office will be closed June 8th, 9th, and 10th so 
please make a note of that and get any needed supplies 
early.  We are always looking for volunteers to help out 
at Intergroup.  If you are interested, please stop by the 
office.  The new 12 step list has been approved and has 
gone out to the groups.  So far, we’ve added approx. 100 
names to the updated list and those have been sent to the 
answering service.  If you group didn’t receive a copy of 
the new form, please contact the office for details.  I hope 
you all have a happy and safe Memorial Day. 
 
   
 
 
Chuck T. 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

Notes from the editor 

It is suggested the 5th Tradition 
be read at each meeting in May: 

 
"Each group has but one 

primary purpose-to carry its 
message to the alcoholic who 

still suffers.” 

Did you..... 

• Begin your 
morning with 
prayer? 

• Talk with 
another 
alcoholic? 

• Call your 
sponsor? 

• Are you 
doing service 

  
  

Service Committee Meetings 

Intergroup Reps 
Meeting Every 1st 
Tuesday at 7:30 on 
the Zoom platform. 
Meeting ID: 833 6954 
2618. Text Constance 
S. 508-274-7797 for 
password 

General Service Districts 
1&2Every 2nd Tuesday at 
7:00 pm at the Cape Cod 
Covenant Church, 
Setucket Rd. In Brewster. 

District Zoom ID is 306-
270-5910  

The Intergroup 
Steering Committee 
meets the last 
Monday of the month 
at 7:30 P.M. On 
Zoom. Meeting ID 
872 2028 8723 Text 
Constance S. 508-274 
7797 for password 

 

1 

Cape Cod Intergroup 
 

Phone- 508-775-7060 
www.capecodaa.net 

Just what is Intergroup 
doing for your group?  
 
How does your group 
benefit from Intergroup?   
 
How can your group have 
a voice in what Intergroup 
does? 
 
Why not invite us to share 
with your group at your 
next business meeting and 
answer these questions?    
 
A member of our Steering 
Committee will be glad to 
make a presentation at your 
business meeting.  Contact 
us today.508-775-7060 

Newly elected GSR's are 
requested to meet at 
Cape Cod Covenant 
Church every 2nd 

Tuesday At 6:30 pm for 
a welcoming orientation. 
 
 

Your Intergroup 
is not a 
governing body 
and does not 
attempt to, nor 
can it ,  rule any 
AA Group.  

Its sole purpose 
is to act as a 
clearinghouse 
for the 
convenience of 
members and 
groups desiring 
assistance, and 
to extend the 
Twelve Step 
Work of 
“carrying the 
message.” 

 

 
 

Barbara F. is contact for 
District 1 & 2 
774-836-8830 

 
 



  Would you like to serve your group? 
AA gives us many ways to be of service to our fellowship. 

One of those is to represent your group as an Intergroup Representative (IGR). 
Does your group have an IGR?  If not, why not volunteer to represent your group?  Volunteer to 

serve at your next business meeting. 
Does your group have a General Service Representative? (GSR) 

The GSR is the link between your group and AA as a whole. 
Your Intergroup Office is always looking for volunteers to staff the office during vacations, 

illness, etc. Please contact the office if interested. 

 

 

 

Cape Cod Intergroup is entirely dependent on the AA groups and 
individuals for its continuing operation. 

Your group can participate by selecting an Intergroup Representative 
to represent your group. 

Is Cape Cod Intergroup a part of A.A.? 

IG Reps meet on the 1st Tuesday of every month.  Any AA member can 
attend. 

As an A.A. member you can support CCIG by volunteering. While 
CCIG has one paid staff worker, many of the services are provided by 

volunteers. 

 

“To catch the 
reader's attention, 
place an interesting 
sentence or quote 
from the story 
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Meeting 
Changes 

 
 
 
District has a new 
web address and a 

new mailing 
address.  The new 

website is 
capecodaa.org  

Their new 
mailing address is 

P.O. Box 1270 
South Dennis 
Mass 02660 

Meeting Updates 

 
 
Tradition Five: Each group has but one primary purpose—to carry its 
message to the alcoholic who still suffers. 
 
1. Do I ever cop out by saying, “I’m not a group, so this or that Tradition 

doesn’t apply to me”? 
 

2. Am I willing to explain firmly to a newcomer the limitations of AA 
help, even if he gets mad at me for not giving him a loan? 

 
 

3. Have I today imposed on any AA member for a special favor or 
consideration simply because I am a fellow alcoholic? 
4. Am I willing to twelfth step the next newcomer without regard to who or 
what is in it for me? 
 
5. Do I help my group in every way I can to fulfill our primary purpose? 
 
6. Do I remember that AA old-timers, too, can be alcoholics who still 
suffer? Do I try both to help them and to learn from them? 

 



 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Updated Policy Regarding Shipping and After Hour Calls. 
Outgoing shipments from the office will be made once a week (Friday) instead of daily until further notice. The 

office is only open 16 hrs a week. Wed, Thurs, and Fri.  Non emergent calls will be handled during business 
hours only.  Messages can be left with the answering service and business will be handled on next business day. 

 

 
                      

 

 
 

 
Birthday Plan 

 
Congrats to Cindy B on her 45th AA 

anniversary!!!! 
AA works !!!! 

  
 

 

How do you justify calling alcoholism an illness, and not a moral 
responsibility? 

 
Early in A.A.'s history, very natural questions arose among theologians. There was a Mr. 

Henry Link who had written "The Return to Religion (Macmillan Co., 1937). One day I 
received a call from him. He stated that he strongly objected to the A.A. position that 

alcoholism was an illness. This concept, he felt, removed moral responsibility from 
alcoholics. He had been voicing this complaint about psychiatrists in the American Mercury. 

And now, he stated, he was about to lambaste A.A. too. 

    Of course, I made haste to point out that we A. A.'s did not use the concept of sickness 
to absolve our members from moral responsibility. On the contrary, we used the fact of 
fatal illness to clamp the heaviest kind of moral responsibility on to the sufferer. The 
further point was made that in his early days of drinking the alcoholic often was no doubt 
guilty of irresponsibility and gluttony. But once the time of compulsive drinking, veritable 
lunacy had arrived and he couldn't very well be held accountable for his conduct. He then 
had a lunacy which condemned him to drink, in spite of all he could do; he had developed a 
bodily sensitivity to alcohol that guaranteed his final madness and death. When this state 
of affairs was pointed out to him, he was placed immediately under the heaviest kind of 
pressure to accept A.A.'s moral and spiritual program of regeneration -namely, our Twelve 
Steps. Fortunately, Mr. Link was satisfied with this view of the use that we were making of 
the alcoholic's illness. I am glad to report that nearly all theologians who have since 
thought about this matter have also agreed with that early position. While it is most 
obvious that free will in the matter of alcohol has virtually disappeared in most cases, we 
A.A. 's do point out that plenty of free will is left in other areas, It certainly takes a large 
amount of willingness, and a great exertion of the will to accept and practice the A.A. 
program. It is by this very exertion of the will that the alcoholic corresponds with the grace 
by which his drinking obsession can be expelled. (Bill W. N.C.C.A. 'Blue Book',© Vol.12, 
1960 National Clergy Conference on Alcoholism) 
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Receive this Newsletter at home!!!! 

 

 

Cape Cod Intergroup             
745 Falmouth Road       Non-Profit Org. 
Hyannis MA 02601          
    
        

 

Subscription Rates 
Individual $5.00 per year. 
Group Secretaries receive 
the Sober Times FREE!!!! 
 (This barely covers the postage) 

_____________________________________________________________________ 
(Please Print)NAME (Secretary Name if group  

____________________________________________________ 
Street Address or PO Box 
________________________________________________________________
City                                                  State                   
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Please Update Our Group Records.  THIS COULD BE YOUR LAST COPY OF THE SOBER TIMES!!!! 
PLEASE CONTACT THE INTERGROUP OFFICE TO UPDATE YOUR SUBSCRIPTION INFORMATION.  
OTHERWISE THIS IS YOUR LAST COPY!!!!!!!   CALL TODAY!!! 
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